	South Carolina LowCountry WVU Alumni Chapter

	DATE: June 17, 2008

	OFFICERS PRESENT: 
	TIME CALLED TO ORDER: 7:03 PM
TIME ADJOURNED: 7:55 PM
PRESIDING OFFICER: Sara Roth
RECORDING SECRETARY: Jason Cooper
LOCATION: Mad River Bar and Grille

	Sara Roth, President
Parker Leonard, Vice President
Mary Leonard, Treasurer

Jason Cooper, Secretary


	 
	

	
	
	

	PRESENTING GUESTS: 

Sean, Mad River Bar and Grille
Jennifer Crawford, Make-A-Wish Foundation
	
	

	Agenda Item
	Discussion/conclusions
	Recommendation/Actions

What/When
	Who

	1.  Introduction of Officers
	The officers for 2008-2009 were introduced. 

Sara Roth, President

Parker Leonard, Vice President

Mary Leonard, Treasurer

Jason Cooper, Secretary
	N/A
	Sara Roth

	2.   Gamewatch vote (with proposal from Mad River Bar and Grille)

	Sean, from Mad River Bar and Grille, presented a proposal for WVU Gamewatches this football season.  Highlights were as follows:

1. Plastic cups with WV logo and beverage discounts 

2. Specialized WVU menu items

3. WV logo displayed at entrance to designate Gamewatch site

4. 5% rebate at the end of the season on all purchases from entire group

5. Reserved tables for WVU chapter (even if USC game being televised)

6. Potential parking discount

The other option for Gamewatches was to pick a different place every week.  Other bars were interested in having us, but could not offer us a consistent place for Gamewatches.

	The chapter voted (via a secret ballot) to approve Mad River Bar and Grille as the official Gamewatch site for WVU Football 2008.
	Sara Roth

	Agenda Item
	Discussion/conclusions
	Recommendation/Actions

What/When
	Who

	3.   Reports

Treasurer

   President
   Upcoming Events
4. New Business 
Appointed Positions

	Mary Leonard indicated the following amounts for chapter funds:
1. Scholarship: $275.41

2. General:  $ 1651.85

Sara Roth informed the chapter that Mary and Parker Leonard had donated a SC LowCountry WVU Alumni Chapter Flag to be displayed at chapter events.  

The Golden Musket award was presented to the chapter at the Spring Alumni Leader’s Weekend (Blue/Gold Game) in April 2008.  The Golden Musket award is presented to limited chapters who achieve and surpass various goals set for each chapter (eg, scholarship, membership, offices filled).
Out of greater that 130 chapters nationwide, only 14 received this award in 2008.  

SC LowCountry WVU Alumni Association/Charleston Battery Night – June 28th Ticket Prices are $15/person for current* chapter members and $18/person for non-members and $15/person under 21 years of age, children 4 and under are free.  Ticket prices include stadium tickets in a reserved WVU section, a catered meal under a private tent by Sticky Fingers, including BBQ sandwiches, baked beans, coleslaw, sweet tea, lemonade, and all-you-can drink beer until the keg(s) run dry.  Picnic starts at 6:30; game starts at 7:30.
SC LowCountry WV Alumni Association/Charleston Riverdogs Night – July 12th  vs WV Power (more info to follow)

ECU/WVU Bus Trip: September 6th (more information to follow)

Sara Roth informed the chapter that there were several co-positions still available to be filled.  These are listed below. 

1. Membership Recruitment Chair – assists in recruiting new members to the chapter via forms, Gamewatches, events, etc.

2. Social Chair – assists with ideas/planning  for chapter events

3. Historian – documents chapter activities (eg, pictures)

4. Service Chair – assists with ideas/planning for chapter service-directed activities (ie, Santa’s Elves, garbage pick up day, etc.)

5. Scholarship Chair – assists with ideas/planning for raising funds directed towards scholarship
	$100 “petty cash” discretionary fund for Chapter expenses to be used by President (Sara Roth) was approved.
Donations to scholarship fund are not tax deductible.  Chapter is not a 501c3 (non-profit organization).  Issue was discussed about money needed ($300) to apply for non-profit status, but no recommendations/actions taken.

N/A
N/A

Chapter members interested in filling one of the positions should email Sara at scloveswvu@yahoo.com

	Mary Leonard
Sara Roth
Sara Roth

Sara Roth

	Agenda Item
	
	Recommendation/Actions

What/When
	Who

	4. New Business (cont.)
Make-A-Wish Foundation

	Jennifer Crawford presented an opportunity for the chapter to get involved with the Make-A-Wish Foundation by participating in a 5K run at Folly Beach on September 27th.  If the chapter registers and signs up as a group, the registration fee is discounted to $15 (individual is $25).  As a group, each member would be encouraged to raise a total of $50 in donations.  That money would be contributed to the overall group donation.  90% of every dollar goes to the kids participating in the Make-A-Wish program.
The 5K run is the same day as the Marshall/WVU football game, so there may be the possibility of having the Gamewatch for that day closer to Folly Beach so that people could stay for the game after the run.
	N/A
	Jennifer Crawford


	ADJOURNMENT
	The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8PM.  The next meeting will be held in the fall.  Date, time, and place will be disseminated at a later date.
	N/A
	Sara Roth
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